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Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday, September 22, 2015 (1:00pm - 3:30pm)

KASB, Topeka, KS
Minutes in Review

Attendance:

Pete Bastian, Valley Center USD 262 - KAESP

Dan Brungardt, Bonner Springs/Edwardsville USD 204 - KASBO

Sean Cochan, Wamego USD 320 - KASEA
Brent Harrell, Conway Springs USD 356 - KASSP

Ryan Jilka, Goddard USD 265 - KAMSA
Ann Matthews, Auburn Washburn USD 437 - KASEA

Joe Ryan, Smoky Hill Ed Srv Cntr - KCCTEA

Donna Schmidt, Seaman USD 345 - KASSP

Steve Splichal, Eudora USD 491 - KASCD

Jeff White, Osawatomie USD 367 - KAESP

Donna Zerr, Augusta USD 402 - KASSP (conference call)

Mike Clagg (substituting for Susan Scherling), Haysville USD 261 - KASPA

G.A. Buie, USA|Kansas
The meeting was called to order by President Steve Splichal at 1:05 pm.
1.  Welcome and Introductions
· President Steve Splichal welcomed board members.
· Each member introduced themselves and what association they represented.

2.  Consent Agenda
· Joe Ryan moved that the consent agenda be approved.  Seconded by Mike Clagg.  Approved unanimously.
3.  President’s Report
· President Splichal reminded the board members of the legislative challenges ahead and spoke of the fresh course for USA|Kansas.
4.  Executive Director’s Report
· G.A. Buie reported the annual convention numbers were down this year and it created a small hit financially.  There were additional expenses, a longer time frame between conventions, and the opening and closing speakers were more expensive than usual.
· G.A. Buie reported on the 2015-2016 financial report which reflected the loss of membership, the annual convention and time frame between conventions.

· G.A. Buie reported there will be increased corporate sponsorship for the Fall Summit Meetings and Leadership Series.
· G.A. Buie mentioned the membership agreements had not changed, however, things will be looked at regarding changes to credit card charges and that USA|Kansas has contracted with KASB for some bookkeeping services.

· G.A. Buie reported on the new website, regional meetings and the leadership series.  On January 21, 2016 we will work with KASB on a Legislative Day.
· G.A. Buie mentioned the newsletter initiative for each association to write on their highlights for the USA|Kansas newsletter and that the deadline would be the first of each month.

5.  Approve 2015-2016 Budget
· Dan Brungardt moved to approve the 2015-2016 USA|Kansas budget.  Donna Schmidt seconded.  Approved unanimously.
6.  Committee Development
· G.A. Buie proposed that each member volunteer for a committee, a chair would be selected from those volunteers.  


     Legislative Advocacy - Pete Bastian, Mike Clagg, Ann Matthews, Joe Ryan

     Budget and Finance - Dan Brungardt, Jeff White


     Membership Committee - Donna Schmidt, Brent Harrell

     Conference and Professional Development - Ryan Jilka, Sean Cochran, Donna Zerr
7.  Strategic Planning for the Organization
· G.A. Buie reviewed the activity results from the April 23rd meeting with the members.

· G.A. Buie presented a slideshow with examples on how to revisit the Mission for USA|Kansas and reported it would be discussed in the fall summit meetings.
· A discussion on the vision of USA|Kansas was held.
8.  Legislative Update
· No legislative update was given.
9.  New Business
· G.A. Buie announced that the next USA|Kansas board meeting would be held on November 17 at 1:00 pm at KASB.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:10 pm.

